
 WEEKLY BULLETIN 24 Info for St Nic’s Parents & Carers                                       13th March 2020 
 

 

1. Dates & Events     

Event Yr Date Time 

Y6 Oyster Bollywood Showcase – parents & carers 

welcome (changed from 12th March) 
Y6 Oys Thursday 19th March 9.15am 

Y1 SD trip to St Mary de Haura Church – 

children to be dropped off at the church at 9am 
Y1 SD Monday 23rd March 9 – 11.30am 

LF Stay & Play Session for April starters 

LF – 

April 

starters 

Monday 23rd March 3.15–4.15pm 

Y1 DD trip to St Mary de Haura Church – 

children to be dropped off at the church at 9am 
Y1 DD Wednesday 25th March 9 – 11.30am 

Y3 Sea Lion Music Showcase – parents & carers 

welcome 
Y3 SL Wednesday 25th March 9.15am 

Y3 Seal Music Showcase – parents & carers 

welcome 
Y3 Sea Wednesday 25th March 2.45am 

Happy Tunes Music Makers assembly All Friday 27th March 9.15–9.35am 

Y6 Open Box Chembakolli Workshop Y6 Friday 27th March am 

Little Fishes Nursery tour for prospective 

parents/carers 
 Friday 27th March 1.30pm 

Don’t forget to check the dates for the whole term on the website! 

 

2. NEW DATES / AMENDMENTS TO DATES 

• YR visit to Washbrook Farm – Thursday 14th May, 9.15am – 2pm 
 

SCHOOL CALENDAR: We know that parents/carers can find it difficult to keep up with school events, 

especially at busy times of the year, and we would like to see if an online calendar would help.  We have created a 

school calendar that can either be viewed on our website (via the red ‘Calendar & Dates’ tab on the News & Events 

section half-way down the home page) or subscribed to via your own calendar: Link to St Nic's calendar.  If you 

subscribe to the calendars relevant to you at the start of each school year, any new events or changes to existing 

events will automatically appear in your own calendar.  Instructions are available when you click on the link to help 

you use and subscribe to the calendars.  Although we are not able to individually support parents/carers with 

subscribing to the calendars we look forward to receiving any feedback that you would like to share in order to 

improve the calendar further via this short feedback survey. 
 

The normal dates list is still available and we will continue to have both on the website for the remainder of this 

academic year. 
 

3. Letters sent home this week: Click on the link to see past letters  http://www.stnicolasmary.w-

sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56    

• Y6 – Openbox Indian Workshop (em) 

• Y1 – Spinner Dolphins visit to St Mary de Haura (em) 

• Y1 – Dusky Dolphins visit to St Mary de Haura (em) 

• ALL – Coronavirus Letter 2 

 

4. CLUBS 

• Gardening Club: there are a few spaces in Gardening Club which is held on a Wednesday lunchtime from 

12.30-1pm.  Initially this club was for Y6 only but is now open to Year 5 pupils. If any of your children are 

interested please let the office know. 

 

5. WORSHIP & ETHOS:  ’I keep my eyes always on the Lord. With him at my right hand, I will 

not be shaken’  Psalms 16:8  
 

6. Octopus & Starfish Club & Little Octopus & Little Starfish Clubs: bookings slots for the 2nd half of the 

spring term are available on sQuid. 

 

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar&pid=1379
https://forms.gle/sMPqD3X1XyXSge2RA
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56


7. REQUESTS & REMINDERS 

• Sussex Homeless Support: one of our former parents helps Sussex Homeless Support.  They are in desperate 

need of clean adult coats, blankets and sleeping bags.  SHS provide support, accommodation, advice, and outreach 

to people suffering housing crisis in Sussex.  It is run by volunteers and they rely solely on donations to continue 

their work.  Every Sunday they run a Street Kitchen at The Clocktower in Brighton where they serve meals, 

give out clothes and advice to over 120 homeless people.  There will be a box in the school foyer from Monday 

and donations of adult coats, blankets and sleeping bags would be greatly appreciated.  Thank you. 

• Borrowed clothing/underwear – if your child is provided with a change of clothing in school, please can this 

be washed and returned to school as soon as possible as we are running low on spares.  

• Junk modelling please!  Blue Whale class would be very grateful for junk modelling items, particularly smaller 

items such as yoghurt pots, small boxes etc.  Please bring to the office.  Thank you. 

 

8. British Science Week:  this week the children have been taking part in various activities for Science Week 

including setting up mini-investigations eg using handheld microscopes, extended science activities and a carousel of 

activities for children to explore.  We would like to encourage children to enter this year’s national British Science 

Week poster competition (https://www.britishscienceweek.org/plan-your-activities/poster-competition/)  

 

Whizz Pop Bang! Science Magazine: please find attached a letter about the award-winning science magazine 

for kids.  If five or more pupils subscribe to Whizz Pop Bang magazine using our school’s unique coupon code (on 

the letter), the school will have access to their online library of hundreds of top-quality science lesson plans and 

reading resources for FREE, worth £150.  If fifteen or more pupils subscribe, the school will get a FREE magazine 

subscription as well! 

 

9. Key Stage 2 Creative Competition: Help Blue Cross to Find Britain’s Most Heroic Tails!  

National pet charity Blue Cross is calling for all Key Stage 2 animal lovers and aspiring 

artists to enter a new creative competition to design a movie poster all about their 

favourite ‘su-purr’ hero!  2020 marks the 80th Anniversary of the Blue Cross Medal, an 

annual initiative set up by Blue Cross to celebrate everyday pets who are changing or 

saving lives across the UK – with one extra special pet being awarded the winning medal 

each year.  Last year, a papillon crossbreed Lily-Rose won the medal for saving her 

owner’s life and then the life of her owner’s mother after alerting to a heart-attack in the 

middle of the night.  To celebrate this major milestone, we are asking pupils in Years 3 – 

6 to draw their favourite pet on the front of an A4 sized superhero-themed movie poster 

– alongside 150-200 words why their pet is such a champion.  No pet? No problem! Pupils who don’t own a pet 

are invited to draw their imaginary ‘super pet’ and explain what their powers would be.  Five winning movie posters 

will be selected by Blue Cross in May, and showcased at a special exhibition in London in June called ‘Pet Heroes 

Through the Ages’.  For further information please visit bluecross.org.uk/postercomp.  The closing date for entries 

is 3pm on Friday 15th May.  All entries must be sent to bluecross@thephagroup.com or sent in the post to 'Blue 

Cross Competition’, The PHA Group, 115-117 Wardour Street, London, W1F 0UN' by this date.  Remember – 

not all heroes wear capes! 
 

10. LITTLE FISHES NURSERY 

In order for children to access Extended FE in the Summer term their 30 hour code must be issued by HMRC by 

31 March 2020. Please note, any existing codes with a grace period ending 31 March 2020 or earlier must also be 

reconfirmed by this deadline.  Apply now to ensure you have your 30 hours code by 31 March 2020.  Log in to 

your childcare account to check your details are up to date, and reconfirm your eligibility to ensure your child 

continues to be eligible for Extended FE: uk/sign-in-childcare-account Please contact the HMRC helpline on 0300 

1234 097 if you experience issues applying for, or reconfirming your code. 

 

11. HEALTH & SAFETY: Coronavirus Update 

The current emphasis of the government’s response to COVID-19 has now moved to the ‘Delay phase’ of the 

action plan launched last week, however work on the research and mitigation phases continues.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-action-plan.   

 

Advice from Public Health England continues to be for education settings to remain open unless advised otherwise.  

We are continually reviewing the situation and are updating our plans and procedures in the event of a school 

closure (please see separate letter from Mr Etherton).   

 

In line with guidance, we are ensuring children wash their hands or use hand sanitiser when they come into school 

and before they leave school at the end of the day as well as at key points during the day such as before eating. The 

advice also states that we should all wash our hands before leaving home to go to school or work and it would be 

https://www.britishscienceweek.org/plan-your-activities/poster-competition/
https://edu5.sprintsend.co.uk/b1/link.php?M=2090848&N=258&L=380&F=H
mailto:bluecross@thephagroup.com
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAzMTEuMTg1NTQyMjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvc2lnbi1pbi1jaGlsZGNhcmUtYWNjb3VudCJ9.oudNiDFbtclfDk0UaqRKtP5C141omuCjfYFyJjac7gc/br/75976485971-l
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-action-plan


great if you could reinforce these messages at home.   Here are links to two short NHS films on how to wash your 

hands properly: https://youtu.be/bQCP7waTRWU  

and for young children: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S9VjeIWLnEg 

 

New measures introduced yesterday state that ‘anyone with a "new, continuous" cough or high temperature is 

advised to self-isolate for seven days’.  We are therefore asking staff and parents to apply this measure.  If children 

start to feel unwell during the school day and they either have a new, continuous cough or a temperature of 38oC 

or more we will be contacting parents to ask them to collect their child and keep them at home for seven days. 

 
Travel Advice is changing and if you are returning from overseas or planning a trip away we would ask you please 

to check the guidance.  The latest travel guidance can be found here:  www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-

information-for-the-public. 

 

Further information on what you should do if you are asked to self-isolate can be found here: 

https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/02/20/what-is-self-isolation-and-why-is-it-important/ 
 
For questions about COVID-19 relating to education and children’s social care you can contact: 

Phone: 0800 046 8687  Opening hours: 8am to 6pm (Monday to Friday) 

  Email: DfE.coronavirushelpline@education.gov.uk 

(they are currently experiencing high volumes of calls and apologise for any wait) 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/bQCP7waTRWU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S9VjeIWLnEg
http://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-the-public
http://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-the-public
https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/02/20/what-is-self-isolation-and-why-is-it-important/
mailto:DfE.coronavirushelpline@education.gov.uk




  Neither the Governors nor West Sussex County Council support or recommend the advice, 
products or services offered nor the organisations offering them.  Individuals should satisfy 
themselves on the suitability of any of the advice, products or services and on the nature and 
standing of these organisations (or any mentioned in this bulletin or any other publication). 



Booking: Please visit reachingfamilies.org.uk/training and follow the link 

to Eventbrite. 





  



  



  



 
  


